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1.	Introduction


In this document we are providing comments on those SC5 documents that have not also been submitted to SC4. Comments on the documents that have been jointly submitted to SC4 and SC5 are covered in another Luxembourg contribution. This document was prepared and agreed within CEPT.





2. 	Document 3 (AUS)- Procedural Issues of Res. 18


As this document is similar to the Luxembourg contribution to SC5 (Doc. 5), Luxembourg supports the suggestions in this document. However, there are some differences which are identified below:


-the scope of the Intelsat procedures;


-the status of the API;


-the use of an operational database;


-the problem of partial notifications;


- the implications of separating the up and down link in the App. 29 calculations





There is one issue in the Australian document which is not covered by the Luxembourg contribution and we wish to make some comments on this new element. In addition, we would like to provide some additional thoughts that have 


arisen since the original Luxembourg paper was written.





2.1	Appendices 3 and 4- Multiple Orbit Positions


In this section, Australia has suggested that the Appendix 3 be modified and the new Appendix 4 be structured so that a single filing could cover a maximum of 6-7 positions with the preferred orbit position being indicated and then an indication of a maximum of 5-6 alternative positions listed in order of preference. As we understand the Australian proposal, all 6-7 positions would have the same status and the same date of receipt, and consequently the same status with respect to later filings by other administrations, therefore there is no advantage for an administration to make additional filings. We see many advantages of this approach. It may not reduce the number of orbit positions that are filed, but it will reduce the number of filings and should give a much better indication of the number of “real” satellites that are intended to be put into service. This would also be taking the network concept of coordination that was decided by WARC-ORB-88 one step further.


In addition, if this approach is coupled with the deposit or filing fee approach as suggested by LUX and AUS, a single fee could cover one “real” satellite with its preferred and alternative orbit positions. However, in order to encourage operators to select the final position as soon as possible  the one fee per filing would be for the first 2 years. After 2 years the administration would have to reduce the number of positions to 3 with the final position being determined at the time of notification. If the number of positions is not reduced at the end of 2 years, the deposit would then be required  for each additional orbit position that is still retained in the process, or BR would only retain the first three satellite positions if the administration did not identify the three positions to be retained. 








2.2	Appendices 3 and 4- Data on WWW


We recognize that ITU-BR is working towards making the Satellite data available electronically via CD-ROM. Another possibility would be for the data to be put on the ITU WWW server in an standardized data format that would be compatible with the software used for analysis. This would open up the availability of ITU data. If there is concern that this would impact on the sales  of the CD-ROM then such availability could be by subscription.
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